

October 14, 2021

Dear SBCSC families,

Happy Fall Break. I hope you're able to take a little time to read and relax.

Congratulations to the Clay IA girls' volleyball team for being named the new City Champions. Also on Wednesday evening, our Adams Eagles hosted their "Track or Treat." We had a fantastic time passing out candy, listening to great music, chatting with students, teachers, neighbors, and seeing some creative costumes. Happy Senior Week to our Riley students, and congratulations to our freshman, sophomores, and juniors who sat for their PSATs this week.

A number of Adams boys soccer players were named to the All-Northern Indiana Conference this fall; nicely done Connor McKenna, Ethan Mihut, Roberto Moreira, and Fabian Velazquez!

Please join me in wishing our Washington girls volleyball team the best of luck this weekend at the IHSAA sectionals.

I want to remind everyone that October is anti-bullying month. Each of us within the SBCSC community is obligated to speak up if we see someone being bullied or mistreated. Remember that bullying can take place in the classroom and workplace, our hallways, email correspondence, and social media platforms. It is up to us to make our community a safe and welcoming environment for all. Please familiarize yourself with our QuickTip portal. Anyone can use it and report anonymously, if they wish, bullying or concerns of any kind.

Don't forget to mark your calendars for this year's Showcase of Schools at Century Center on November 18 from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. It's going to be a great time.

Remember to read a book, listen to a new album, and watch a classic film this weekend. To our teachers and students; enjoy your break. Take care.

Sincerely,

Superintendent of Schools